Dear Parent or Guardian,
If you are reading this letter, your child should be in my AP Calculus class and they should be handing this to you along with another letter concerning ways you can stay informed about the class that I hand to all of my students.  However, the Calculus class is significantly different than the classes that precede it and experience has taught me that some explanation from the beginning would probably be beneficial for us all.
First, it is important to understand that the class is designed with the understanding that it is every student’s intention to take the AP Calculus test in May.  This test is incredibly rigorous; students earning around 65% of the points possible are usually given the highest mark of a “5.”  Students earning around 50% of the points possible are usually given a “4” (which is high enough to receive credit at most colleges).  Students earning around 35% of the points possible are usually given a “3” – which is considered the lowest passing score by the College Board.  Needless to say, in order for the class to be prepared for such a test, the tests that we will take on each unit will be very rigorous as well.  If you only read one thing I say in this letter, please let it be this:
[bookmark: _GoBack]If your student expects to get above a 90% on every test this year, they are likely to be frustrated a lot of the time.
I will be trying to explain to the class that performance on the test should be evaluated at the 65/50/35/20 level instead of the 90/80/70/60 they have become accustomed to.  However, every year there are students who will say they have failed a test when I was quite pleased with their performance.  Of course, the reason why the students are frustrated is often because they are worried about the ramifications this hard of a test will have on their grade.  To help with this, I have changed our grading scale to reflect the expectation on the AP Calculus Test.  Our grading scale will also be 65/50/35/20.  It is a hard sell every year and any help I can get with encouraging your students when they feel frustrated would be appreciated.  
Finally, it is very common for many of the students’ grades to start low and then rise as the trimester goes on.  This happens for several reasons but the grade we discuss at Parent-Teacher conferences is quite often lower than the one they will achieve by the end of the trimester.  Again, this is something that sometimes frustrates students – some even say that they are starting to feel “dumb.”  While I will be encouraging the class that they are capable and that they are following the usual trajectory of past classes, it will be helpful if you could echo these sentiments to them as well.
This class is taught with a level of rigor well above that of most high school classes, which is appropriate since this is a college-level class.  In order to be ready for the AP Test, it will be important that we focus on high-level thinking and deal with concepts.  To that end, things which have become a comfort (like a “review sheet” which is basically the test with different numbers or seeing an example in class like every type of homework problem they will see) will be counter-productive to what the class is trying to accomplish.  This is a great opportunity to prepare for college standards but this is also a time when a student’s confidence can wane.  While the standards will be high, there are many supports that students have available to them – chiefly my website and the fact I make myself very available outside of class.  It is important that we all work together to make sure this is the positive experience that it can be.
I thank you in advance for helping to encourage and motivate your student.
I would appreciate it if you could sign and detach the bottom of this letter, signifying that you have read it, and then have your student return it to me.
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detach here__________________________________________________________________________________________________________

I have read the letter from Mr. Rausch concerning AP Calculus.


___________________________________               ___________________________________
Parent Signature						Name of student (please print)
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